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There were 14,408 patients in residence January 31, 1965 in the institutions under 
the Department of Public Welfare. With the return of many patients who were temporarily 
absent on Christmas vacations at the end of December, this represents an increase of 
1,385 during the month (see Table I), but is slightly lower than the total in residence 
at the end of November, 1964. 

The mental hospital population totalled 6,990 on January 31, with 6,701 mentally ill 
and 289 inebriate patients. The two nursing homes had a total of 710 patients and there 
were 6,080 patients in residence in the institutions for the mentally deficient at the 
end of January. Populations of the other institutions included 288 in the School for the 
Deaf, 88 in Braille and Sight-Saving School, 119 in Gillette Hospital, 76 in Glen Lake 
State Sanatorium and 57 in the Children's Residential 
Treatment Center. 

Ten years ago the mental hospital population reached 
its highest point with a total of 11,605 patients in 
residence. Since then the number of resident patients 
has shown an almost continuous decrease, the greatest 
drop occurring during 1961-62 with the opening of the two 
state nursing homes. In contrast, the population of the 
institutions for the mentally deficient and epileptic has. 
increased whenever additional space has been made avail­
able up to about three years ago when the number in these 
institutions began to show a slight decrease. In January, 
1955, there were 240 patients in mental hospitals for 
every 100 in institutions for the mentally deficient and 
epileptic. By January, 1965 this ratio had changed to 
115 mental hospital patients for every 100 mentally de­
ficient in residence, following a 40 percent decrease 
in mental hospital population and a 26 percent increase 
in the population of the institutions for the mentally 
deficient during the ten year period. 

The two types of institutions are much less compar­
able in terms of total patients under care: during the 
first seven months of fiscal year 1954-55 a total of 11, 
383 patients received care from the mental hospitals as 
compared with 6,427 mentally deficient and epileptic 
patients. Currently about 550 patients per month (over 
370 mentally ill and almost 180 inebriates) are entering 
the mental hospitals each month while patients are enter-
ing the institutions for the mentally deficient at the 
rate of only about 40 per month. The increasingly high 
release rate in the mental hospitals has continued the 
population decrease although about 120 more patients per 
Month (about 60 mentally ill and 60 inebriates) are en­
tering now than ten years ago. In the institutions for 
the mentally deficient, however, admissions are for the 
most part limited to availability of new space although 
there has been some increase in the past few years in 
placements of these patients outside the institutions. 






